Minutes of the MWI Business Meeting

March 17, 2018

In attendance were Ed R. Recording Secretary (via Zoom), Rachel S. Treasurer, Lisa Dee P. W. from the Wednesday 7:15 am HOW meeting Newton, Region 6 Representative and World Service Delegate, Nate O. from the Wednesday Harvard Square meeting , Blair P. Vice Chair (via Zoom), Jen B. Chair, Margaret Ann B. Corresponding Secretary, Bob K. from the Wednesday Needham meeting, Elizabeth G. from the Sunday Brookline meeting, and Terri O. from the Tuesday Newton meeting, and Sue M from the Monday Holliston meeting.

Jen B. opened the meeting at 9:05 am. with the Serenity Prayer and an introduction of those present and the purpose of our meeting and its etiquette. Liz G. read the 12 Steps, Bob K.. read the 12 Traditions, and Terri O. read the Concept of the Month.

Bob K. and Elizabeth G. volunteered to review the minutes of the meeting.

Rachel S. gave the treasurer's report. There was 1 returned check that was taken care of concerning reimbursement for the WSBC. One contribution was received from the mail box. Tom Mayo was paid $100 for the www.metrowestoa.org website per our agreement. A Pay Pal account was up and running linked to our bank account. This Pay Pal account in the future will appear on our website. 

Margaret Ann B. reported that the Unity Day presentation on February 24, 2018 was a great success. It was the largest attendance for quite some time. Suggestions were given on how to improve the logistics of the presentations.
Margaret Ann B. reported on the 2018 MWI Retreat, June 8 to June 10, at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center in Wareham, MA. Fliers have been distributed. Flight arrangements for the retreat leader have been planned. A  Bookmark Workshop is being planned to make bookmarks for the workshop.
Nate O. reported on the website. We will receive monthly Google Analytics reports  which will show how much the website is being used.  E -commerce will be set up and email lists will automatically be updated. Privacy is protected.
Lisa Dee P.W asked that agenda item for Liability Insurance be tabled. There has been technical difficulties obtaining information about other groups and getting quotes from insurance brokers.

Lisa Dee P.W. also reported that Sponsor Bank form was done. The problem of implementing it needs to be answered. How will people request it?, How will sponsors sign up to be put on the list? How will the information be uploaded to the website? Nate O. and Lisa Dee P.W. will work on these logistical issues.

Nate reported on  Member Survey results. The majority of people that took the survey have been in the program for over 10 years. Te top responses for the question about what the intergroup could do to help were Sponsor Workshops, Sponsor Bank, Step Studies, Help individual meetings/Send people in recovery to speak at their meeting, Help train sponsors, Create Special Events. 70% of the respondents said that they are available to do service. Margaret Ann B. will summarize the findings to put up on the website and to send out in the Blast.

As a result of these findings there was an outcry for a Sponsorship Workshop and an Abstinence Workshop. The Sponsorship Workshop is being planned for May 12, 2018 from 9:30 to 11:30. Lisa Dee P.W. will  check the availability of Newton Wellesley Hospital and will send to Jen B. the format for a workshop from World Service. Jen B. will coordinate an Abstinence Workshop for some time in September.

Margaret Ann B. was unable to attend the Harvard Addictions Conference ‘Treating The Addictions’on

March 2 and 3. MBI did attend.

It was announced that the Thursday 7:30 meeting at St. John's Lutheran Church needs support.

Because of time restrictions other new business items were tabled until  the April meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am. with Rozanne's Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed R. Recording Secretary
